AMA)( Chemical Corporation

A SUBSIDIARY OF AMAX INC.

P.O.BOX 790 ¢ PLANT CITY, FLORIDA 34289 ¢ (813} 752-1161

Qctober 9, 1985

Mr. C. H. Fancy, P.E,.

Deputy Chief

Bureau of Air Quality Management
Twin Towers Office Building

2600 Blair Stone Road
Tallahassee, FL 32301-8241

RE: Permit No. AC29-091317
Dear Mr. Fancy:

The above referenced permit was for the installation of a fabric
filter dust collector at the transfer point of two covered conveyor
belts. At the time the decision was made to install a dust
collector in this location the +transfer point had a spillage
problem caused by conveyor belt misalignment. However, once
the conveyor belt misalignment was corrected, coupled with the
use of a dedusting agent, the emission from the transfer point
was also corrected. At this time, with the use of an adeguate
amount of dedusting agent and covered conveyor belts, there are
ne visible emissions from the transfer point during product {CDP)
transfer. Consequently, we feel the expenditure for this
installation is not justified at this time and we have decided
not to complete this project.

Should you have any guestions or comments concerning this decision,
please let me know.

Sincerely

B

George Townsend
Environmental Supervisor

GT:tc

cC: ‘Steve Gyorog, HCEPC
Bill Thomas, DER
F. W. Cheesman
B. V. Galloway
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April 30, 1985 Eg;\(?hﬂ

Mr. C. H. Fancy, P.E.

Deputy Chief

Bureau of Air Quality Management
Twin Towers Office Building

2600 Blair Stone Road
Tallahassee, F1 32301-8241

Dear Mr. Fancy:

During the permitting process for construction Permit Number
AC29-091317 and the Technical Evaluation and Preliminary
Determination for Construction Permit Number AC29-091316,
we were 1in the process of a facility sale and name change.
The prospective buyer was Ward Industries, Inc. However,
the asset acquistion never took place; therefore, the Plant
City facility is still owned by the AMAX Chemical Corporation.
Furthermore, I am requesting that Permit Number AC29-091317
and the Technical Evaluation and Preliminary Determination
for Permit Number AC29-091316 be reissued in the name of
the AMAX Chemical Corporation. The publication of the intent
to issue for Permit Number AC29-091316 will have to be delayed
until such time that it is reissued in the name of the AMAX
Chemical Corporation.

Please excuse this seeming confusion, however, these changes
are necessary due to factors beyond my control. Sheould
you have any questions concerning this request, please contact
me at (813) 752-1161l.

Sincerely,

Bosra. Arumnsnd

George Townsend
o Environmental Superviscor

GT:cr

cc: J. J. Lewis



